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CABARRUS COUNTY JUVENILE CRIME PREVENTION COUNCIL  
Membership & Nominations Committee Meeting 

September 26, 2023 
MINUTES 

 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: Heather Mobley, Chair  

Megan Baumgardner and Aalece Pugh-Lilly 

 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT:  Gayle Alston, Carolyn Carpenter, and Sharon Reese 

 

JCPC ASSOCIATES PRESENT:    Daniel Sevigny and Joanie Bischer 

 

The Membership & Nominations Committee met at the Law Offices of Heather Mobley in Concord. The Chair 

called the meeting to order at 8:10 a.m.  

 

DISCUSSION 

Prior to the meeting, the Chair provided committee members with copies of 15 active JCPC applications. She 
had also emailed a brief description of council duties to the 15 applicants with a request to respond if they 
were still interested in serving. Heather advised that six of the 15 individuals responded affirmatively. The 
following vacancies were next discussed:  
1. Member of the Business Community (vacated by Mark Boles); 

2. Youth under Age of 21; or a Member of the Public representing Families of At-Risk Youth (vacated by 

Heather Jones); 

3. Member At Large (to be vacated by Jamica LaFranque). 

Following a review of applications from the six responsive individuals, the Committee discussed their 

various qualifications.  

  

RECOMMENDATIONS 

It was suggested that all responsive applicants be invited to attend JCPC’s October 18 meeting for introduction 

to the full Council and an opportunity to address the Council. There was no opposition to this suggestion. 

Candidates recommended to the Board of Commissioners will be determined by Council vote. 

 

With no further discussion and the consent of everyone present, the meeting adjourned at 8:32 a.m. 

                

FOLLOWING THE MEETING 

Shortly after attendees had departed, another applicant contacted the Chair that she was still interested in 

joining the Council. She was also invited to attend the October 18 meeting. This applicant was previously 

introduced to Council in September 2022 as a candidate for the seat for Member of the Public representing 

Families of At-Risk Youth. 

 -Submitted by Joanie Bischer  


